	Revel Surgery Patient Participation Group Meeting

20th April 2016

	Agenda 

Item
	Notes
	Actions

	Attendance
	Present

James Pawsey, Fred Harper, Patricia Lewer, Elaine Friswell,  Barbara Dent, Jeanette Darch, Elizabeth Biggs-Poyner, Jayne Brigg,  Paul Mills , Keith Edgar  
Apologies 

Peter Clow, Jean Wooliscroft, Martha McCabe,  John Bamber

	

	1
	Minutes of Previous Meeting

Issues arising

The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted by the group present.

	

	2
	Pharmacy Update – Paul Mills
Paul reported the change in staff with Courtney and Dawn joining the team. The Pharmacy team worked extra to cover during the transition.  The Pharmacy dispensed 1800 items this week.
The Pharmacy will be able to access NHS Summary Care Records in the next three weeks to improve the safety of the service. Summary care records are generated from GP records were patients have consented. It includes details of medication and allergies. The safeguards for pharmacy use are,

· formal consent, 

· legitimate relationship

· regular audit. 

It will be most helpful for those who are not surgery patients and temporary residents (who might have lost or run out of medication).  A power of attorney would allow access at the pharmacy.
The group also noted the tissues on the shelves blocking the view of the pharmacy. Paul pointed out the business reasons for this

In reply to questions Paul said the Pharmacy delivery service was building up slowly, and was not yet at break-even point. The promotion and advertising are ongoing and will be increased.

The charge for the service is 50p, and had been decided by a survey. 


	


	Agenda 

Item
	Notes
	Actions

	3
	Practice Update – Jayne Brigg
Jayne reported on our staff expansion and maternity leave arrangements. We will have 2 staff working in the afternoon to cover the period of high demand.  We are using the staff to promote online appointment booking. Jayne asked the group to be “secret shoppers” to monitor the offering of this service.
We have anew nurse Jane Davies (who already has made a good impression on some group members). Dr. Eloise Powell is our new junior doctor.

Jim Pawsey asked if we could “glue” minor scalp wounds, as he had to attend St Cross for this recently.


	PPG – secret shoppers
KE to check

	4
	Detailed Coded Records

Jayne outlined the details of this new NHS service allowing patients online access to their own coded medical records from 1st April. The coded record would not include free text comments, but would allow access to results. The practice has not yet advertised the service and wanted to consult the PPG.
The aim to improve involvement, understanding and promote health was outlined. The challenges around misunderstanding, improving web access, and usefulness were discussed. Arrangements for access for children’s record up to age 11 were outlined.
The practice are keen for the PPG to

· Comment on the Application and Consent to Proxy access forms

· Access their own records & feedback at next meeting

	PPG

JB

	5
	AOB

Parking remains a problem at times. Practice staff are parking away and the doctors are using all their allocated slots. Jayne reported we are looking at rotating consultation times.

Some concerns were raised again regarding the proposed local plan for more home building in the Practice area. Jayne circulated the leaflet regarding this.  It outlines the building of 100 more houses at Brinklow, Wolvey, Binley Woods, Long Lawford and other villages near the practice area by 2022. There has been no consultation with the Surgery to date and no response to requests regarding it.  We will keep this on the agenda.
	

	
	Next meeting   --   Wednesday 13th July 2016 at 7.30 p.m.
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